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DRAFT - 01/21/2010 
APPROVED –1/28/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

January 14, 2010
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:07 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.
     Members present:  

     Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.  

     Members absent: 

     Daniel Castillo

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge were recited.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  
           Superintendent Nava introduced Jerry Pacheco from International Business Accelerator.  Mr. Pacheco and members of his staff were there to present a check to Mr. Carrasco, Desert View Elementary Principal and Ms. Linda Perez, Sunland Park Elementary Principal in the amount of $10,050 for their honors programs.  Mr. Pacheco and his staff have been working collaboratively with the both principals for the last ten years hosting the annual Santa Teresa Golf Tournament.  
           Superintendent Nava called on STHS principal James Kelch and counselor Rosemary Barnett to elaborate on two awards that Dominick Viramontes a STHS senior had recently received.  Dominick received the U.S. Senate Youth Program sponsored by Senators Bingaman and Udall. Dominick also received the National Hispanic Merit Scholars Award based on his 2008 PSAT scores. Ms. Nava shared that Dominick has shown his leadership skills at the District Leadership Council meetings.  
          Athletic Director Bump Elliott presented a plaque to Mrs. Viramontes in recognition of her hard work with the Tough Enough to Wear Pink campaign at GISD.  
           Mr. Elliott introduced the GHS Volleyball Team and their Coach Albert Rozen for placing in the top four at the state 5A volleyball tournament.  The Board and Superintendent presented them with a banner.  
           Superintendent Nava announced to the Board that the district had received the first checks from the Gross Receipts Spaceport tax, $554,950.19.  The district will receive these monies for the next ten years which will be used to enhance science and math for grades 6 through 12.  
           Superintendent Nava reminded everyone to vote in the upcoming Bond Election which will not increase taxes.  

	
	 B.     President Viramontes thanked Mr. Pacheco and his staff for their hard work and the money they have raised over the past ten years with the Golf Tournament.  Mrs. Viramontes expressed that she was glad that the Spaceport tax money was starting to come in.  Mrs. Viramontes asked that everyone go out and vote during the Bond Election.  Mrs. Viramontes said she was so honored that her son was representing Santa Teresa HS and the district so well.  Ms. Viramontes announced that Gadsden Middle School would be having the 1st Annual “For the Love of Books” 5K run/1mile Walk and Health Fair on Saturday, February 6th.             


	Board Member’s Reports
	 C. Board Members –       
      Craig Ford hoped that everyone had a good vacation.  He said everything is calm in his area.  Mr. Ford said he and the board members will be attending the upcoming Board Institute during February.  


	
	Manuela Huerta congratulated Dominick for doing so well and being not only a good role model at school but for his younger brothers.  Mrs. Huerta said she has attended the honors banquets at both Desert View and Sunland Park and has seen the pride that the parents express at seeing their children at the banquets.  Mrs. Huerta said she is on the Census Committee in Dona Ana County and encouraged everyone to fill out their Census paperwork.   
Maria Saenz congratulated everyone and hoped everyone had a good holiday.  Ms. Saenz said she attended an Elected Official Luncheon meeting with Dr. Huerta at DACC.  After the meeting they went on a tour of East Mesa DACC.  Ms. Saenz expressed that a DACC branch for Chaparral is pending approval.  Ms. Saenz said she too has attended honors banquet at Desert View Elementary and Sunland Park Elementary and has seen the proud parents and their children.  Ms. Saenz thanked Mr. and Mrs. Viramontes for their children attending Gadsden Schools.  Ms. Saenz congratulated Dominick and wished him well.  Ms. Saenz said she attended a volleyball game at GHS and thoroughly enjoyed it.  Ms. Saenz expressed that she was happy that the Spaceport tax money was coming in.   She is looking forward to attending the Board Institute in February.  
Daniel Castillo - absent    

	Student Representative
	D. Student Representative, Dominick Viramontes, a Santa Teresa High School senior, thanked everyone that has helped him and promised that he will always represent Santa Teresa HS and the district.  Dominick had a proposal for recycling that he and the District Leadership Council have been working on.  The proclamation will be presented for board approval at the next board meeting.   

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.                                         

	School Board Minutes   

	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to amend and approve the December 10, 2009 board minutes once the following had been amended:  Adding “and are now qualified to become” Master School Board Members to Mrs. Viramontes comments (3B).  .  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.  Open Forum:  None 

	 
	8.  Action Items:    

	Board Meetings for February and March
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve to move the February 11th board meeting to February 10th and cancel the March 25th board meeting scheduled during Spring Break.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	 Amended Transportation Contract
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Amended Transportation Contract.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Anthony Charter School Lease Contract Amendment
	C. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Anthony Charter School Lease Contract Amendment.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Easement Expansion at Anthony Elementary
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Easement Expansion at Anthony Elementary.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Change 1/2 day for EPSS Planning to January 29, 2010
	E. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the request to change the February 26th ½ day EPSS Planning to Friday, January 29th.     Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	 9.  Discussion Items:   

	Budget Report For The Month Ended November  30, 2009
	A. Steve Suggs, Associate Superintendent for Finance, presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of November 30, 2009.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and Superintendent’s goal review and interim evaluation.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:19 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:01 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.   
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